

HARRY SZARPANSKI, P.E.

Deputy Commissioner

Bureau of Long Term Export 44 Beaver Street, 12th Floor New York, NY 10004 Telephone: (212) 437-4500

Fax: (212) 269-0788

August 25, 2011

Via E-Mail and Overnight Mail

Mr. Kenneth B. Brezner, P.E. Regional Materials Manager Engineer NYS Department of Environmental Conservation Region 2 47-40 21st Street Long Island City, NY 11101

Dear Mr. Brezner:

On behalf of the New York City Department of Sanitation (DSNY), enclosed is a copy of the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) Compliance Report for the period of January 1, 2009 through December 31, 2010. Please note that the DSNY Annual Recycling Report for Calendar Year 2010 will be forwarded to you by Robert Lange under separate cover next month.

Please call me with any questions. I look forward to continuing to work with you on issues related to the City's SWMP.

Sincerely.

Harry Szarpanski

Enclosure: Compliance Report w/Attachments

David Vitale, Director, NYSDEC Bureau of Solid Waste, Reduction & c: Recycling, Div. of Solid & Hazardous Materials, Albany (w/enclosure) S. Dolinar, DSNY

R. Lange, DSNY

www.nyc.gov/sanitation





